

Immaculate Conception Ukrainian Catholic Schools

29500 Westbrook • Warren MI 48092 USA (586) 574-2480 • Fax (586) 574-3497 • www.icschoolswarren.org

5 March 2020

Dear Families of Immaculate Conception Schools,

IC is sharing this update on our school's health and safety efforts during this time of illness, and to keep you informed of both the steps we are taking, and any we would need to take. As of now, there are no confirmed COVID-19 (commonly referred to as Coronavirus) cases in the State of Michigan. However, for the safety of all at Immaculate Conception Schools, IC is working with the Archdiocese of Detroit and the Michigan Department of Health to create a plan in case measures need to be taken.

Educating students, parents, library patrons, and staff regarding preventative hygiene practices including:

- Students, faculty, and staff should remain at home if they are sick and avoid close contact with
 people who are sick. If your child has any symptoms of being ill, please keep them home. Sick
 students and staff will be kept in a designated sick room, separate from well students and staff
 until they can leave. Parents, once you receive the call that your child is ill and needs to be
 picked up, please do so immediately.
- Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands.
- Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. Implement good hand hygiene practices and instill handwashing importance. Washing hands with soap and water is the best way to get rid of germs in most situations. If soap and water are not readily available, an alcohol-based <u>hand sanitizer</u> that contains at least 60% alcohol may be used. Check the product label to verify the sanitizer contains at least 60% alcohol. Follow these five steps for healthy handwashing every time:
 - 1. **Wet** your hands with clean, running water (warm or cold), turn off the tap, and apply soap.
 - 2. **Lather** your hands by rubbing them together with the soap. Lather the backs of your hands, between your fingers, and under your nails.
 - 3. **Scrub** your hands for at least 20 seconds. Need a timer? Hum the "Happy Birthday" song from beginning to end *twice*.
 - 4. **Rinse** your hands well under clean, running water.
 - 5. **Dry** your hands using a clean towel or air dry them.
- Cover coughs and sneezes with a tissue or sleeve.
- Review the attached chart about returning to school after an illness.

We are asking each family to donate a container of Lysol/Clorox wipes to their homeroom class to help teachers and students remove the dirt and organic matter that contains and protects germs that collects on frequently used items.

As directed by the Archdiocese of Detroit and the Michigan Department of Health, we are making contingency plans in the event of extended school closures, staffing shortages, and the possibility of offering online school options. Plans for the continuity of teaching are being created and will be shared if and when needed.

Thank you for your support, IC Schools Administration



Immaculate Conception Ukrainian Catholic Schools

29500 Westbrook • Warren MI 48092 USA (586) 574-2480 • Fax (586) 574-3497 • www.icschoolswarren.org

5 березня 2020 року

Шановні родини шкіл Непорочного Зачаття,

IC ділиться цим оновленням, щодо зусиль з охорони праці та безпеки в нашій школі в цей час хвороби, і щоб інформувати вас про заходи, які ми вживаємо, і про будь-які нам необхідні кроки. На сьогодні в штаті Мічиган не підтверджено випадків COVID-19 (зазвичай його називають коронавірусом). Однак, для безпеки всіх в школах Непорочного Зачаття, IC працює з Архиєпархією Детройту та Мічиганським департаментом охорони здоров'я, щоб створити план у разі необхідності вжити заходів.

Навчання учнів, батьків, вчителів та персоналу щодо профілактичної гігієни практики, включаючи:

- Студенти, вчителі та працівники повинні залишатися вдома, якщо вони хворі та уникати тісного контакту з хворими людьми. Якщо у вашої дитини є якісь симптоми хвороби, будь ласка, тримайте їх вдома. Хворих студентів та співробітників утримуватимуть у спеціально відведеній хворій кімнаті, окремо від студентів та персоналу, поки вони не зможуть виїхати. Батьки, як тільки ви отримаєте дзвінок про те, що ваша дитина хвора і її потрібно забрати, будь ласка, зробіть це негайно.
- Не торкайтеся немитими руками очей, носа та рота.
- Мийте руки часто милом та водою не менше 20 секунд. Дотримуйтесь належних правил гігієни рук та прищеплюйте важливість миття рук. Миття рук з милом та водою найкращий спосіб позбутися від мікробів у більшості ситуацій. Якщо мило та вода недоступні, може бути застосований дезінфікуючий засіб на основі алкоголю, який містить щонайменше 60% спирту. Перевірте етикетку продукту, щоб переконатися, що дезінфікуючий засіб містить принаймні 60% спирту. Виконуйте ці п'ять кроків для здорового миття рук щоразу:
 - 1. Намочіть руки чистою проточною водою (теплою або холодною), вимкніть кран і нанесіть мило.
 - 2. Потріть руки милом з внутрішньої та зовнішньої сторони долоні.
 - 3. Потріть руки не менше 20 секунд. Вам потрібен таймер? Співайте пісню "Нарру Birthday" від початку до кінця двічі.
 - 4. Добре промийте руки під чистою проточною водою.
 - 5. Висушіть руки чистим рушником або висушіть їх на повітрі.
- Прикривайте кашель і чхання тканиною або рукавом.
- Перегляньте додану діаграму про повернення до школи після хвороби.

Ми просимо кожну родину принести контейнер з серветками Lysol / Clorox до класу для дезинфекції предметів, що часто використовуються.

Відповідно до керівництва Детройтської архієпархії та Мічиганського департаменту охорони здоров'я, ми розробляємо плани на випадок надзвичайних ситуацій у разі тривалих закриттів шкіл, дефіциту персоналу та можливості пропонувати варіанти навчання в мережі. Створюються плани навчання, які будуть використовуватися при потребі.

Спасибі вам за вашу підтримку, Адміністрація шкіл IC